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 Contamination 

We have received the following feedback from the SI contractors: 

 

“Having reviewed the chemical results and ground gas/water monitoring results thus far the interim report is as follows. 

  

No elevated toxic/phytotoxic contamination was recorded in the shallow soils, however, asbestos was detected (0.013%) at 0.5m depth in TP02 (refer Appendices). From the 

proposed development layout, this sample location appears to be below an area of proposed hardstanding (car parking/road area). Provided these development proposals do 

not change – at this preliminary stage – we do not envisage any further remedial action will be required in relation to the asbestos detection (i.e. it was not recorded anywhere 

else within the site and is below an area of proposed hardstanding). 

  

UKWIR analysis has indicated that polyethylene (PE) pipes will be suitable for the proposed development. 

The ground gas/water monitoring thus far has not indicated any concern related to significant ground gas (methane/carbon dioxide) generation. Carbon dioxide was recorded 

to range from 0.4 to 2.1% v/v. Methane was recorded as 0.0% v/v for the duration of the monitoring period thus far. There are still another 3 rounds of monitoring to complete, 

however, so the potential for ground gas issues cannot be discounted.” 

  

 

Coal Mining Risk 

“Based on the published geological information, records relating to past mineral operation and mineral reports which were done in the past, we can anticipate the following 

information regarding the existing geology and mineral activity in the proposed site: 

 

According to published geological information, the superficial deposits in this area are alluvial in nature -clay, silt, salt and gravel- and estimated to be in the order of 35 - 40 

metres thick, based on nearby boreholes reports. The solid strata immediately underlying the area belong to the lower part of the Productive Coal Measures and appear to dip 

generally towards the south-west. The foregoing series of rocks are sedimentary in nature and are represented by cyclic sequences of sandstone, siltstone, fireclay and 

mudstone, interspersed with seams of coal and ironstone. 

 

However, based on the mineral report made in the past, according to the Geological Memoirs of the District published in 1917, no minerals groups appear to be well developed 

in the central or deepest part of the Falkirk Coalfield.  

 

Although The Coal Authority website recommends a mining report to be undertaken for this area, the previous site investigations state that while the seams located at or about 

the base of the Productive Coal Measures were extensively extracted nearby, no record was found of workings extending under or in close proximity to the site under review. 

Therefore, it was concluded in a previous site investigation that the underlying minerals are low risk.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 






